
ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH	 CIRCLEVILLE, OHIO

September 4, 2016
Twenty-third Sunday 

in Ordinary Time
“Jesus has made Himself the Bread of Life to give us life. 

Night and day, He is there. 
If you really want to grow in love, come back to the Eucharist.” 

(St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta) 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 5: Parish Office Closed
	 9:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 926)
		  Mary Frances Peterson 
		    by Altar-Rosary Society
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
	 7:00 p.m.	 K of C Meeting (K/C)
	 7:00 p.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 927)
		  Violet Smalley 
		    by Dennis & Joann Redman
	 7:30 p.m.	 St. Vincent de Paul Meeting (H)
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7
	 9:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 929)
		  Daniel Sill (Anniversary) 
		    by Chuck & Cathy Steinhauser
	 5:00-7:00 p.m.	 Rummage Sale (H)
	 7:00 p.m.	 RCIA Team Meeting (R)
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8
	 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon	 Rummage Sale (H)
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 9: No Mass
	 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon	 Rummage Sale (H)
	 4:00 p.m.	 Cemetery Board Meeting (C)
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10
	 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon	 Rummage Sale (H)
	 10:00 a.m.	 Weekday Mass (pg. 934)
		  Robert Ely (Anniversary) by Lois Ely
	 10:30 a.m.	 Rosary (CH)
	 4:00 p.m.	 Confessions (CH)
	 5:00 p.m. 	 Sunday Vigil Mass 
		  The People of St. Joseph Parish
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 (Pg. 131)
	 7:30 a.m.	 Rosary (CH)
	 8:00 a.m.	 Sunday Mass 
		  Shirley Tolli by Mark & Patty Fouch
	 9:30 a.m.	 PSR (C)
	 9:30 a.m.	 Adult Study Class (C)
	 11:15 a.m. 	 Sunday Mass 
		  Paul & Ebelia Baldwin 
		    by Hersilia Phillips

OUR PRAYERS FOR OTHERS: Hold in your prayers Peter 
Kazmierczak; Tara Wood; Alissa Amidon-Carbonaro; Jim Davis; 
Bill Geddis; Sue Bialy; and all those who are on our prayer chain. If 
you have permission and wish to put a friend or loved one on the email 
prayer chain, or are interested in praying as part of our prayer chain, 
please contact Jackie Rose at diggersdaughter@yahoo.com or (614) 
595-7633. If you would also like to have a name listed in our church 
bulletin for prayers, please notify us at office@saintjosephcircleville.
com or call 477-2549, ext. 300.
CONDOLENCES to the families and friends of Daniel Germann, who 
died August 19, and Joseph “Bill” Theado, Jr., who died August 
20th. Please remember in your prayers Daniel, Bill, and all who love 
them.
OFFICE CLOSED: The Parish Office will be closed Monday, 
September 5, for the Labor Day holiday. 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING CANCELLED: Due to a scheduling 
conflict, Parish Council will not meet in September. 

COMMUNITY KITCHEN THANK-YOU: Community Kitchen was 
served by our parish last Monday, August 29th. We served a meal to 
over 50 people from our local community. A wonderful crew helped to 
prepare, serve and clean up. We are most grateful to Don and Alice 
Dennis, Dennis, Renee and Jaden Hall, Susan Metzger, Molly Schiff, 
Russ and Tony Kamler, Jim Schneider, Jerry Houser, Teri Mogan, 
Brenda Copes, Doug and Reagan Stiverson, and Abigail Mogan. 
Thank you to Mary Kay and Sharon Wood for doing the shopping. 
Our next opportunity to serve will be on October 31st.

GRATITUDE: 
Marcele Bowen writes to her parish family, “The family of Dan 
Germann wishes to thank his church community for all their 
helpfulness and prayers in his times of need. To Fr. Ted for his 
responsiveness and the Mass itself; to Patty Immell for interrupting 
her vacation; to the choir, cantor, lectors, server, and Eucharistic 
ministers and parishioners for their reverent participation; and to 
the volunteers of the Bereavement Committee for the delicious 
luncheon and warm environment within our church as we gathered 
after the funeral. Our sincere appreciation for your individual and 
combined support.”
Joan Theado and Family write to the St. Joseph Bereavement 
Committee, “Dear Family Members, We wanted to thank all 
of you for the delicious dinner. Everyone was impressed by it. 
We are very fortunate to have a happy, caring group of Church 
members to work hard to put this meal together for all of my 
family. We appreciate all of your kindness, and thank you again. 
God bless you.”

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS are not meeting on Monday, September 
5th, due to the Labor Day holiday; they will meet at 7:00 p.m. the next 
day, Tuesday, September 6th. This will be the first “social” meeting 
and wives are invited. Hopefully, we can have a good turnout, meet 
people we don’t know, and have open discussion of ideas for future 
meetings.

CHOIR PRACTICES BEGIN: Choirs will 
resume on the following dates: September 
15th, Jr. Choir at 4:30 p.m.; September 15th, 
Adult Choir at 7:00 p.m.; and September 
29th, Chime Choir at 6:00 p.m. If you are 

interested in becoming a choir member, see us after Mass during 
Choir Recruitment weekend, September 10th-11th, or contact Patty 
Immell.

TREE PLANTING AT OUR CEMETERY: This fall, we 
will begin planting trees at St. Joseph Cemetery. You 
can purchase one in your name or in memory of a 
loved one. Prices will range from $250.00 to $320.00, 
depending upon the type of tree. Pricing includes 
planting of the tree and an engraved memorial plaque. 
Locations of trees will be determined by the Cemetery 

Board. Contact the office for more information. Thank you for your 
support of St. Joseph Cemetery!

YEAR OF MERCY MISSION: September 18th, 19th and 20th, in the 
church at 7:00 p.m. each evening. Fr. Thomas Blau, O.P., Parochial 
Vicar of St. Patrick Church, Columbus, will be the presenter. The 
theme of this year’s mission is “Understanding God’s Mercy.” Fr. Blau 
will be hearing Confessions on Monday and Tuesday evening from 
6:00 until 6:50 p.m. On Tuesday evening, Fr. Blau will first speak, 
and then celebrate Mass following a quick break. Both Monday and 
Tuesday evening, we will have a reception in the Hall following the 
presentation. Child care will be provided all three evenings.

SAVE THE DATE!! The 2016 Friends of the Poor Walk/Run, 
sponsored by St. Vincent de Paul Society, will be September 24, 
2016, from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 Noon at Mary Virginia Crites Hannah 
Park, Route 188/Pontious Road. You may form your team, or sign up 
to walk solo online by going to www.fopwalk.org.



September 16, 2007 

Parish School of Religion & Youth Ministry—NEWS Vanessa Butterbaugh,  

PSR Coordinator/           

Youth Minister 

ymvanessa88@gmail.com 

Youth Corner 

Dates To Remember: 

 PSR Begins—Sept. 11 @ 

9:30 a.m. 

 Catechetical Sunday—

Sept. 18. 

 Year of Mercy Mission—

Sept. 18, 19 & 20 

 Friends of the Poor 

Walk—Sept. 24. 

 HS & JrH Kick Off— 

Sept. 25 @ 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

September 4, 2016 

Prayer Corner 
Selflessness 

O Dearly beloved Word 

of God, teach me to be 

generous, to serve Thee 

as Thou dost deserve, to 

give without counting the 

cost, to fight without 

fretting at my wounds, 

to labor without seeking 

rest, to spend myself 

without looking for any 

reward other than that 

of knowing that I do Thy 

holy will. Amen. 
 

Catholic online website—prayer 
of the day. 

 

CONFIRMATION PREPARATIONS 

Next class session: 

DATE:  Sunday, September 11, 2016                

TIME:  6-8 p.m.          LOCATION: Parish Hall at the Church 

 

Upcoming Parish Events:  Year of Mercy Mission—September 18, 19 & 20 at 7 p.m. 

in the church.     

Service Opportunities:     

 St. Vincent DePaul—Friends of the Poor Walk—Sept. 24 

 Year of Mercy Mission-September 18, 19 & 20.  Volunteers needed for childcare 

during the talks and for clean up after talks.  To serve, please contact Vanessa 

at the office. 

  Rummage Sale Clean Up Volunteers — Sept. 10.   Report to the Church Hall before 

12 noon. 

 

PSR will begin on  

Sunday, Sept. 11  

at 9:30 a.m.  

at the  

Parish Center. 
 

Welcome to our 2016-2017 CATECHIST  

Thank you for HANDING on the faith and being witness to the Gospel. 

Pre-school:  Stephany Detrick & Abbi Blust 

Kindergarden:  Mary Beth & Tom Poe 

First Grade:  Lexi Butterbaugh & Lauren Martin 

Second Grade:  Paula Garvey& Kade Kandell 

Third Grade:  Sarah Stitt 

Fourth Grade: Mary So 

Fifth Grade: Angela Corbett 

Sixth Grade:  Nikki Meyer 

Seventh Grade:  Joe Melucci 

Eighth Grade:  Stephanie Morris 

High School:  Joe Morris 

Confirmation Prep:  Amy Goode 

Adult Faith Formation:  Jeff Daugherty  

And our wonderful Substitute Catechist:  Thank you!  John Dossman, Amy Sahr, 

Cathy Stout, and Amber Mogan 
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Birthdays: 3) David Crawford, Dean Rinehart; 5) 

Charles Carl; 7) Ed Sladek; 12) Joe Morris, 

Clifford Pessefall; 17) Steven Ford; 21) James 

Butler, Frank Plescia; 23) Roger McConnell;  

24) James Wherthy; 25) Tony Contino; 30) Brian  

Lake.   

 

First Social Meeting will be held the 6
th

 of 

September at 7pm.  Members are reminded to 

bring their wife.  Wives are asked to remind their 

husband to take them. This an opportunity to 

become acquainted with more members of our 

local Knights of  Columbus family.  Hopefully, 

wives will feel free to offer suggestions for future 

meetings.  We are looking for ideas to help 

strengthen the family, the parish, the community, 

and the Knights of  Columbus. 

 

Service Program Personnel, better known as 

Program Directors, have been named as follows: 

 

General Program Director:  Joe Blake 

Church Director:                 Jim Suver 

Community Director:          Matt Marshall 

Culture of Life Chairman:  John Goode 

Council Director:               Gayle Fosnaugh 

Family Director:                 Russell Kamler 

Youth Director:        Steven Ford 

Membership Director:        Jerry Platz 

 

These men combined have 180 years member- 

ship service in the Knights of Columbus. From  

Steve Ford with almost a year to Russ Kamler 

with 38 years, the average is 25 years experience 

and that bodes well for council programs. 

 

We will publish their activities as they ge t into 

their programs. 

 

 

 

Looking Ahead:  Football Fantasy Tickets are 

available from FS Tony Hamric at $20 each who 

will return stubs and money to the state council 

well before the October 30 deadline.  NFL 

games played from October 30 through January 1 

are the basis for weekly winners.  See last 

month’s Lantern for more information.   

 

September 7 is the deadline for K of C entries in 

the annual  Shrine/Knights if Columbus golf 

outing to be played at the Pickaway Golf Club on 

September 17 - 1:00pm shotgun start. 

 

A steak dinner is planned for Saturday, 

September 24 as a fundraiser. Social time at 6:30, 

cook steaks at 7:00.  Cost is $35.00 per couple,  

$17.50 single.  Call Jerry Platz - 740-332-6361 

or Darwin Whitehead - 740-474-3713 for 

RESERVATIONS - A MUST! 

 

The 2:00pm October 2
nd

 Birthday Party in honor 

of Jack Black, Howard Snook, and Frank Plescia 

is being planned as a ‘carry-in’ or ‘pot luck’ 

affair.  Dessert will be furnished by the council. 

Reservations would be helpful.  Call Darwin at 

740-474-3713 by Friday, September 30, please. 

 

With fall coming on, we can expect a change in 

colors in the fall  foliage.  Likewise we can 

expect to see a number of bazaars or whatever 

they may be with a fall and/or holiday theme.  In 

any event, I urge everyone to get out and enjoy 

the scenery and to visit the vendors along the way.  

Ron has the hall rented October 1
st
 for one of 

these bazaars featuring some locally made items,  

Lunch will be available from our PCMC kitchen 

crew.   



What is the “Following in St. Joseph’s 

Footsteps: Restoring, Rebuilding, and 

Renewing”  campaign? This capital  

campaign seeks raise the necessary funds 

to address the current and future needs of 

our church.  We have a campaign packet 

prepared for each family that outlines the 

work and associated costs. Please stop by 

any of the campaign receptions to enjoy 

some refreshments and community  

bonding, to see the project plans, and to 

pick up your campaign packet! 

 

Only with the financial commitment of 

everyone will we be able to reach our goal 

of  $2 million. 

Following in St. Joseph’s Footsteps: 

Restoring, Rebuilding, and Renewing 

JOIN US! 
RSVP to one of the Campaign Receptions!  

Come pick up a campaign packet and get all your questions 

answered at a campaign reception! 

UPCOMING RECEPTION DATES: 

Sunday, September 18th  

immediately following the 8am Mass 

Wednesday, September 21st  

immediately following the 9am Mass 

Saturday, September 24th  

immediately following the 5pm Mass 

Sunday, September 25th  

immediately following the 11:15am Mass 

 

RECEPTIONS WILL BE IN THE PARISH HALL 

DIDN’T RECEIVE YOUR  

INVITATION? 

We want everyone to attend one of the  

receptions!  

If you have not received an invitation in 

the mail, you are still invited to attend! 

Please contact the parish office to RSVP. 

We would love to see you there! 

(740) 477-2549  



BLESSED MOTHER TERESA OF CALCUTTA 

(1910 – 1997) 

 

 
 

“We are called upon not to be successful, but to be faithful.” 

 

Born to Albanian parents in what is now Skopje, Macedonia, Gonxha (Agnes) Bojaxhiu was the youngest of 

three children who survived.  The family for a time lived comfortably and her father’s construction business 

prospered.  Life changed overnight following her father’s unexpected death. 

 

During Agnes’ years in public school she participated in Catholic sodality and showed a great interest in for-

eign missions.  She entered the Sisters of Loreto in Dublin when she was 18.  In 1928 she said goodbye to her 

mother for the last time and made her way to a new land and a new life.  In 1929 she was sent to the Loreto 

novitiate in Darjeeling, India.  While there she choose the name Teresa and prepared for a life of service.  She 

was assigned to a high school for girls in Calcutta, where she taught history and geography to the daughters of 

the wealthy.  Sister Teresa could not escape the poverty, suffering, the overwhelming numbers of destitute 

people around her.  Some people did not have enough food to eat, others were sick and had no one to care for 

them. 

 

In 1946, while Sister Teresa was traveling to Darjeeling by train to make a retreat she heard what she later de-

scribed as “a call within a call.  The message was clear, she was to leave the convent and help the poor while 

living among them.”  She also heard the call to give up her life with the Sisters of Loreto and to “follow Christ 

into the slums to serve him among the poorest of the poor.” 

 

After receiving permission to leave Loreto, establish a new religious community and take on her new work, 

she took a nursing course for several months.  She returned to Calcutta, where she lived in the slums and 

opened a school for poor children.  Dressed in a while sari and sandals, which was the ordinary dress of an In-

dian woman, she began to get to know her neighbors, especially the poor and sick and finding out their needs 

through visits. 

 

This new work was exhausting but she was not alone for long.  Volunteers who came to join her in the work, 

some of them were her former students became the core of the Missionaries of Charity.  It was then that Sister 

Teresa became Mother Teresa, the founder  of the new order.   

 

For the next four decades Mother Teresa worked tirelessly on behalf of the poor.  In 1979 she was awarded the 

Nobel Peace Prize.  On September 5, 1997, God called her home but she still inspires us today.  Mother Teresa 

was beatified October 19, 2003 by Pope John Paul II.  On September 4, 2016 Pope Francis will canonized 

Blessed Mother Teresa of Calcutta and she will then be St. Teresa of Calcutta. 

 

“I have found the paradox, that if you love until it hurts,  

there can be no more hurt, only more love.” 



TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 SEPTEMBER 4, 2016

APPLES NEEDED! Boy Scout Troop 170 would like to make 
homemade apple cider for the parishioners of St. Joseph at Coffee 
and Donuts Sunday, October 2, after the 8:00 a.m. and 11:15 a.m. 
Masses. In order to do this, we need many apples! If you have any 
apple trees that are ready to harvest and want to be part of the sweet 
deal, please contact Wayne Kleman at 614-374-7302. We also need 
a few 1/2 gallon clean milk jugs with lids.
PICKAWAY SHRINE CLUB AND K OF C GOLF OUTING! Saturday, 
September 17, 2016, 1:00 p.m., shotgun start. Cost is $200.00/TEAM, 
$50.00/IND entry fee. Deadline September 7, 2016. Price includes 
golf, cart, buffet and prizes. Make checks payable to the Pickaway 
Shrine Club. Please direct questions to Dick Theis at 740-474-2633; 
or Ron Kazmierczak at 740-474-6916.
2017 LECTOR WORKBOOKS have arrived! Cost is $10.00. To 
reserve yours, call the Parish Office to arrange payment and pick-up.
SENIOR NEWSLETTER: The NEWSLETTER for August is now 
available for pick-up in plastic racks hanging on the wall at the 
entrances to our church. We are most grateful to Brian Neff for 
allowing us to share his story! Please check the prayer lists for the 
military and for parisihioners needing continued prayer. Any additions 
or corrections can be emailed to Nancy Plescia at fapnlp@yahoo.
com; or you can call her at 740-474-5154. Your suggestions are also 
most appreciated! If you would like the NEWSLETTER mailed to you, 
please send stamps or $5.65 for one year to Nancy Plescia, 1826 
Pacer Court, Circleville, OH 43113.
PIANO NEEDED: At Genesis Nursing Care Center on Atwater 
Avenue, there is a great need for a working piano. The Activities 
Director is Angie Yates, and she would be most appreciative of any 
help....as would those who play for church services and other events 
at the Center! If you have a piano you are willing to donate, please 
call Genesis at 740-477-1695, and ask for Angie or let Nancy Plescia 
know.
WOMEN’S SILENT RETREAT: Calling all women of the Columbus 
diocese! For just one weekend, disconnect from election mania and 
the cyber world and connect with God by coming to a SILENT retreat 
for women September 30 through October 2, 2016, at St. Therese’s 
Retreat Center (5277 E. Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43213). 
Sponsored by the Catholic Laywomen’s Retreat League, this retreat 
begins Friday evening and ends Sunday at noon. Fr. Vincent Petersen, 
a Franciscan from Our Lady of Consolation Shrine in Carey, Ohio, will 
be the retreat master. His theme is “Love and Praise: Reflections on 
the Writings of Pope Francis.” The fee is $125.00 for six meals and a 
private room. For more information, email retreatleague@gmail.com 
or call Sharon Gehrlich, CLRL Secretary, at 614-882-1946. Deadline 
is September 15, 2016. Space is limited and fills quickly. Please 
respond soon. God is calling you to Himself.

COLLECTIONS
August 28th – $4,928.56

Passionist Mission Appeal – $2,432.75

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK: 

Women’s & Men’s OHIO STATE
• APPAREL • GIFTS • JEWELRY •

Mon.-Fri.: 9:30am-6pm; Sat.: 9:30a-5pm

16 W. Main St.
474-3179
sharffs.com

Liturgical Ministers: September 10th & 11th
If you are unable to fulfill your responsibility,

please be sure to find a replacement.
Servers, Lectors, and Eucharistic Ministers – 

please check your name off the list at the back of the 
church when you arrive each week.

Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 
Servers: Dylan & Simon Cameron, Justin Schobeloch
Eucharistic Ministers: Patricia Keaton*, Dee Mogan, 
  Chuck & Cathy Steinhauser, Shirley Lake
Lectors: Peg Burton (1), Lesly Parker (2)
Ushers: Phil Vogel, Randy McCoy, Charles Estel, 
  David M. Crawford
Greeters: Patricia Keaton, Sr. Monica Justinger

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. 
Servers: Allison & Brendan Kleman, Marianna Packer
Eucharistic Ministers: Mary Beth Poe*, Doug Baker, 
  Gretchen Kleman, Bryan Shonkwiler, Anne Strawser
Lectors: Amy Goode (1), Mary Lundberg (2)
Ushers: Vanessa & Ron Butterbaugh, Krista & Merle Valentine,
  Kevin Collis
Greeters: Krista & Merle Valentine, Angela White

Sunday, 11:15 a.m.
Servers: Hannah & Joe Mogan, Gabriel & Jay Sahr
Eucharistic Ministers: Mary Kopec*, Mary Logan, 
  Stephanie Morris, Mary So, Pam Smith
Lectors: Lauren Martin (1), Michael Logan (2)
Ushers: John Stolarz, David Corbett, Ed Bohenko, 
  Michael D. Williams, Kade Kandel
Greeters: The Stant Family

FALL RUMMAGE SALE 
Altar/Rosary’s Rummage Sale is coming up this week, September 7th-10th. 

You may donate unwanted items by dropping off to the Hall during the following times: 
Saturday, September 3: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon & 4:30-6:30 p.m.

Sunday, September 4: 7:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m.
Monday, September 5 & Tuesday, September 6: 8:30 a.m.-6:00 p.m.

Wednesday, September 7: 8:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Volunteers are needed! If interested, please call Elisabeth Davis at (740) 412-1666. 
Rummage Sale Hours

Wednesday, September 7: 5:00-7:00 p.m.
Thursday, September 8: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon

Friday, September 9: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon
Saturday, September 10: 9:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon, $1.00/Bag Day!


